
1st Sunday of Lent

In Lent we follow Jesus into the desert who is tempted-like Adam...But, unlike Adam, Jesus knows His 
enemy and says no to self-autonomy and self-will. Jesus is the Word, and He is always about following 
the Will of His Father.

St. Paul went to the desert to prepare for ministry as did many great Saints.
-In the desert we learn to die daily to self...How to Say No to the sensual desires and to a self autonomy 
that separates us from God, who is life giving. And our unruly desires that can enslave us and slowly 
bring a spiritual or physical death.

-I recently watched the movie “Only the Brave”...One young man was addicted to drugs and had a baby 
out of wedlock. His girlfriend wanted nothing to do with him. He was unemployed with no future. He 
decides to try out for the local Forest Fighting Team, the Hot Shots and He is given a chance. -He goes 
away to train and learn how to fight forest fires...His body is in terrible shape as he learns after the first 
run...But he continues to sacrifice and train his body and learn how to fight a fire.  If he is not in top shape 
nor learns the proper techniques and train properly he or his teammates could die.

This young man, and his young teammates receive an identity & self worth through a family structure, 
friendship, sacrifice & bodily discipline, leading to living a life of meaning and nobility of purpose...It was 
powerful to watch them become fathers with their own families, and to move away from those things that 
enslaved them...They became free to live and to be. And the girlfriend sees this transformation and allows 
for the young man to be a father for his new little girl.
 
-This family reminded me of the Church...Why our Catholic Identity is so important...How Lent reminds us 
we are to train our bodies so we can say no to the destructive habits so we can live free...To become like 
these young men as we train. 

Instead of being frustrated by sins...engage and battle them...Holy people become holy because they 
have battled satan...A holiness and wisdom is acquired...We learn how to ask and to receive the grace to 
live out this faith...Sanctification is a process...And we have a Family to help us.

To quote Emeritus Benedict...”Christ’s own time in the desert is nothing if not a demonstration of his total 
freedom and his unhindered capacity to refuse every demand of the greatest slave-master: Satan. And 
Christ’s rising on Easter is nothing if not a refusal to leave humankind in submission and bondage to that 
most destructive power we call death. But let us also ask the Lord this Lent to show us the other, often 
hidden forms of slavery which bind us still, and to break all of them by the power of his precious and life-
giving cross.”

“This year as I enter Lent....I am going to focus on this question: “In which areas am I unfree, and why do 
I prefer this slavery to freedom?” 

-As an aside: the Letter of James is an excellent read for Lent (very practical).


